
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Next Meeting       

Sunday, October 27th 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Dave & Brenda’s House 
 

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome! 

F 

U 
N 
D 

 

Saints Alive!   
November 8th 
3:00-4:30 p.m. 

 
 

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishioners and guests! 
Have fun with your friends while you learn more about the 
Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy the fun! Please 
check Facebook for updates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

October 21-27, 2024 
 

21. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Karen Wiewel 
22. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dale Tangy 
23. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Brian Welding 
24. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   C.J. Mason 
25. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   D.J. Venvertloh 
26. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Joe Lavery 
26. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Billy Smith 
27. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Priscilla Morrison 
27. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
27. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Jan Faler 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time, October 20, 2024 
Dear Parishioners, 
 Well, the weather is changing and it seems that Autumn (Fall) is here to 
stay and will be with us for a while.  The days are getting shorter and we have re-
cently had a touch of frost.  Looking forward to the trees changing and we begin 
to see God’s handiwork in nature take place right before our eyes.  Enjoy the 
beauty of God’s creation.   
 Remember the phrase, “if you don’t look after yourself, no one else will.” 
I thought of that phrase when reflecting upon our gospel reading for our Mass to-
day.  Two of Jesus’ apostles approach Him with a request.  They begin the request 
by asking Him to do whatever they ask of Him.  This statement probably put Jesus 
on the defensive, thinking now what are they going to ask.  The two of them then 
ask Him, “grant that in your glory we may sit one at your right and the other at 
your left.”  Have to give these two apostles credit as they were fulfilling the words 
of that phrase about “looking after oneself.”  I can just imagine Jesus scratching 
His head and then saying to them, “can you drink the cup that I drink or be bap-
tized with the baptism with which I am baptized?”  Of course both of them said 
that they could although neither one of them understood fully what was ahead of 
both of them.   Then we hear that the other ten, when they heard this request be-
came “indignant” at them.  Perhaps they reacted the way that they did because 
they didn’t think of the request first.  Whatever the case, it became a teaching mo-
ment for Jesus.  Jesus told them and tells us, “whoever wishes to be great among 
you will be your servant; whoever wishes to be first among you will be the slave 
of all.   For the Son of Man did not come to be served but to serve and to give His 
life as a ransom for many.”  This is not an option for us but a call to a mission or 
life of service. In order for us to do the same, we must set aside that phrase in our 
lives because our life of service is not about me, but how I can serve others. 
 Last week, I heard some distressing news as Monica Scholz informed me 
that she will be leaving us as Director of Music/Liturgy in order to fulfill a life 
long dream of teaching once again.  I am very sorry to see her leave as she provid-
ed a service to our parish that will not be forgotten.  I consider the music program 
for our liturgy one of the best in our diocese and Monica will be missed.  I ask 
your prayers as we begin our search for a new full time director of music/liturgy.  
There will be a job description in our bulletin for this week concerning this vacan-
cy.  If you know of anyone who might be interested, please let me know.  But in 
the meantime, keep us in your prayers that we will be able to attract a person who 
will fulfill the many expectations of such a position.   
 Besides the music position, we are still pursuing the employment of a par-
ish nurse.  Although this position is part-time, there are many roles that this posi-
tion fulfills as we meet the needs of the homebound, the sick in the hospitals, and 
the aged in our nursing home facilities.  If you know of someone who could pro-
vide such loving care, please let me know. 
 We welcome all the QND students who are here with us for our 5:00 p.m. 
Mass before their Homecoming dance.     
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Welcome! 
Please welcome to our parish family Bryan & Eleanor Tyrpin, 
and their children Theodora, Rosemary & Macaulay! 

 

Women’s Advent by Candlelight - Save the Date 
   All are invited to share in an evening of reflection, music, 
prayer and fellowship as we prepare our hearts for Advent. 
It will be held December 1 at 7:00pm.  We will be joined by 
speaker Kristina Radley from Wentzville. She is a wife and 
mom with a passion for Jesus that she shares dynamically.  
 

Chaddock Donations 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry is asking for donations of 
daily personal care supplies (shampoo, soap, toothbrushes) 
and comfort items (pillows, blankets, towels) for our neigh-
bors at Chaddock.  If you would like to donate items, please 
use this link to access the Chaddock Amazon Wish 
List.  Thank you!  https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/
guest-view/2FRK3R44KIVT3 
 

QND Extravaganza 
   The QND Extravaganza, “Spirit of QND,” will be held on 
Friday, November 15, 2024 at The Ambiance, 5225 Kochs 
Lane. Doors open at 6:00 p.m. Enjoy an evening with dinner 
and drinks (beer, wine and soda included), and both live 
and silent auction items to benefit QND. The raffle grand 
prize is $3000.00 in cash, or 1-year QND tuition, or 2 years 
Catholic grade school tuition. Event Tickets are $75 each. 
They are available online at: 
https://quincynotredame.ejoinme.org/extravaganza2024  
   The silent auctions will be online and open for bidding two 
days before the event. Raffle tickets are also available 
online for $50. Tickets will go on sale October 1st.  If you 
have any questions, please contact one of the Co-Chairs 
listed below. We hope you will come experience the Raider 
Family with us that night!  Amber Hendrian- 217-316-1591; 
Gina Bergman- 217-430-6080 

 

St. Francis Saints Study 
   Saints Study invites men and women of all parishes to 
attend a talk by Deacon Dennis and Pat Holbrook on: “A 
Universal Call To A Life Of Holiness.” Wednesday November 
6 at 7:00 pm in the parish hall. For questions, contact Dea-
con Dennis Holbrook (217-257-4384), Kelli Lunt (217-617-
1566) or Karen Weiman (217-242-5513) 
 

St. Joseph Annual Holy Name Trap Shoot  
   Two traps. Sunday, November 3, 2024. Trap shooting and 
card playing, prizes, bacon, starting at noon. 1435 E. 
1500th St., Quincy, IL, 217-434-8442. Soup, sandwiches, 
drinks. All are welcome! Trapshooting has been a sport 
since the late 18th century! 
 

St. Francis Men & Women’s Saint Study 
Time to order your book for Men and Women’s Saint Study!  
*First Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm in the St Francis 
parish hall: running for 3 months, December 2024-February 
2025.  
*Book title- Finding Peace in the Storm: Reflections on St 
Alphonsus Liguori's Uniformity with God’s Will by Dan Burke  
*2 chapters will be covered per month. Please come with 
first 2 chapters read for the December meeting. For ques-
tions or help ordering book, please contact Deacon Dennis 
Holbrook (217-257-4384), Kelli Lunt (217-617-1566) or 
Karen Weiman (217-242-5513). 
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St. Veronica Guild 
   The St. Veronica Guild will meet Thursday, Oct. 24 in the Low-
er Level of the rectory at 1:00 p.m., making prayer shawls & 
blankets for those who need to feel the love of Jesus in a time 
of need. All are welcome, please join us! 

 

Job Openings at St. Peter Church & School 
Full-time Director of Liturgy and Music 
   The Director of Liturgy and Music is responsible for oversee-
ing all aspects of the parish’s liturgical life. This person, a pro-
fessional who holds specialized credentials in music and has a 
thorough understanding of Roman Catholic liturgy, serves the 
parish as principal musician, organist/pianist, and choir direc-
tor. This person of faith is responsible for the technology in the 
church and effective planning, coordination, and execution of 
both the rituals and music for the parish liturgies.  
Part-time Cafeteria Manager 
   The Cafeteria Manager will be responsible for reporting and 
providing State approved meals for the school lunch program. 
Other duties included but are not limited to cooking, managing 
employee schedules, and maintaining a clean, safe, and wel-
coming environment for staff and students. 
Part-time Parish Nurse 
   A Parish Nurse will work as a liaison for St. Peter parishioners 
who are home bound, nursing home residents, or hospital pa-
tients. Offering physical, emotional, and spiritual support to 
individuals and families. 
   For more information contact St Peter Parish office, 217-222-
3155 or email k.smith@cospq.org. 

 

Women’s Cursillo 375 
Women's Cursillo 372 will be held November 7 - November10 
at the Franciscan Retreat Center in Quincy.   
  During this three day experience, those attending pray togeth-
er, celebrate the Eucharist, listen to talks given by priests, reli-
gious and laypersons, and share the fellowship of Jesus Christ 
and each other.  It provides a casual and relaxed experience in 
a Christian community. 
  Cost of the weekend is $185 with lodging and all meals pro-
vided.  A partial monetary gift to defray the cost is availa-
ble.  For more information or to receive an application, please 
contact Emily Goodapple, 217-242-8802 or go to https://
quincycursillo.com to print one. 
 

St. Francis Solanus 2024 Memorial Mass 
   St. Francis Solanus 2024 Memorial Mass will be held on All 
Souls Day, Sat., Nov. 2 at 8:00am. Our parishioners who died 
between Sept. 1, 2023 through Aug. 31, 2024 will be honored. 
A reception will follow in Solanus Hall.  
 

 

 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Mario Camacho     ~Amy Seibert  
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner ~Jo Buckley 
~Kathy Schuckman    ~Mary Lavery ~Nancy Bohan 
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Ken Althoff ~Julie Eftink        
~Donna Schutte ~John & Barb Meyer  ~Bill Morrison        
~Maria (Eberhardt) Sparrow  ~Terri May ~Anonymous       
~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Ian Mehaffy  ~Anonymous 
~Valerie Fox Ortbal ~Charlotte Siebers   ~Liem Thanh Mai 
~Drake Willing           ~Emmett Hertle 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office  
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 
 

                                            . 
 

Week of October 20, 2024 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 

“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

SCHOOL MENU 
Monday: Hamburger on bun, 
curly fries, green beans, fruit. 
Tuesday: Nachos, corn / black 
beans, salsa, fruit. 
Wednesday: French bread pizza, 
marinara, broccoli, fruit. 
Thursday: 1/2 Day - NO LUNCH 
Friday: NO SCHOOL 
 
 

 

EVENTS FOR THE WEEK 
 

 

STUDENT-LED  
CONFERENCE WEEK 

Monday, Oct. 21:  Jubilation 
practice. 
 

 

Tuesday, Oct. 22:  4th grade field 
trip to John Wood Mansion; Scot-
ties Fun Night from 6-8 p.m.; 7/8 
grade Boys Basketball Crusader 
tryouts at QND. 
 
 

Wednesday, Oct. 23:  8:30 Chil-
dren’s Mass  -  6th  grade in 
charge of planning; 7/8 grade 
Boys Basketball Crusader tryouts 
at QND. 
 
Thursday, Oct. 24:  Spirit Day—
students wear Spirit Day shirts 
with out of dress code bottoms 
and bring in a donation for the 
Brown family; 11:30 dismissal 
due to Student-Led Conferences. 
 

Friday, Oct. 25: NO SCHOOL 
 

  
PRESCHOOL 3-YEAR OLDS LEARN ABOUT COMMUNITY HELPERS 

     Officer Amber Haistings talked with the 3-year old preschoolers about how Police 
Officers help the community.  Officer Haistings visited with the students and shared  
safety tips with them. Additionally the preschoolers were able to see her DARE car.  
What a great day in Preschool! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The “QND Raider Road Show” came to  
St. Peter to kick off homecoming and to  

introduce themselves to the students.  It is 
always great to see our QND Band,  

Cheerleaders and Pommers!    
GO RAIDERS! 

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2FRK3R44KIVT3
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2FRK3R44KIVT3
https://quincynotredame.ejoinme.org/extravaganza2024%20
mailto:k.smith@cospq.org
https://quincycursillo.com
https://quincycursillo.com
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. Oct. 21:   
 

Tues. Oct. 22:  Ladies Bible Study 8:30 a.m., Martha Jane 

                Room 

  OCIA 7:00 p.m., Martha Jane Room 
 

Wed. Oct. 23:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
               Room 
   

Thurs. Oct. 24:  St. Veronica’s Guild 1:00 p.m., Lower  
         Level Conf. Room 
 

Fri. Oct. 25:   
 

Sat. Oct. 26:   
 

Sun. Oct. 27:   
 

   
 

Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 I want to give you an update on our gym.  The 
floor itself is completed and it really looks nice.  With 
the new floor, we have to adjust the basketball rims, and 
then have to align all the doors with the height of the 
new floor including underneath the stage. We should be 
able to use this new gym floor soon.  We are also wait-
ing for the floor covering.  This tarp will be placed on 
the floor before any tables are set for any type of gather-
ing.  I want to make sure our floor is protected and will 
last a long time.   I do have a parishioner who is helping 
with the cost of our new floor and I appreciate the gen-
erosity.   

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   I was sitting in 
the waiting room for my first appointment with a new 
dentist.  I noticed his DDS diploma which bore his 
name.  Suddenly I remembered a tall, handsome, dark-

haired boy with the same name had been in my high 
school class of 40 odd years ago.  Could he be the same 
guy that I had a secret crush on, way back then?  Upon 
seeing him, however, I quickly discarded such thought.  
This balding, gray-haired man with the deeply lined 
face was way too old to have been my classmate.  
  After he examined by teeth, I asked him, if he 
had attended Morgan Park High School.  “Yes,  Yes I 
did.  I had a Mustang.” He gleamed with pride.  “When 
did you graduate?” I asked.  He answered “in 1976.  
Why do you ask?”  “You were in my class!” I ex-
claimed.   
 He looked at me closely.  Than, that ugly, old, 
wrinkled man asked, “What did you teach?”   
  

Project Rachel 
  Help for women and men to heal from the pain of abor-
tion.  For assistance call 1-877-RACHEL-5. 

 

Reporting Allegations of Child Sexual Abuse 
   To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy 
or other church personnel -- even if it is in the past -- individ-
uals are encouraged to call the Diocese's Child Abuse Re-
porting and Investigation number at (217) 321-1155. Indi-
viduals may also contact Illinois Department of Children and 
Family Services Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.25.ABUSE. 

 

Pilgrimage to Italy with Fr. Zach! 
   Join Fr. Zach for a Pilgrimage to Italy from October 6-17, 
2025!  Over the course of our pilgrimage, we will visit Ven-
ice, Padua, Pisa, Assisi, Montecassino, Sorrento, the Amalfi 
Coast, and will finish with 4 days in Rome.  Along the way, 
we will visit important Catholic sites, pray at the tombs of 
Saints, celebrate Mass in some of the world's most beautiful 
and historic Churches, and enjoy Italian food and cul-
ture!  Sign up online at the following link: https://
www.holylandtoursllc.com/tour/751.  If you have questions, 
please email Fr. Zach at zsamples@dio.org. 

 

Hiring Crossing Guards 
   Quincy Public School District is hiring crossing guards. 1.5 
hours ($32.95/day), part time, greet students, ensure safe-
ty. Apply online at www.qps.org or contact the Security de-
partment to learn more at 217-228-4084.  

 

Online Giving Now Available 
   St. Peter has partnered with Pushpay to 
create an easy way to make online contri-
butions to the Church, School, or Hai-
ti.  Please use QRCode or Pushpay link 
below to start your yearly giving .  Any 
questions please contact the parish of-
fice. 
https://pushpay.com/g/stpeterquincy  

 
 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Church of Africa:  $5.00 
  
 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $1,085.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 October 13 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $940.08 $17,361.26 

Regular Collections $39,581.00 $398,826.95 

Annual School Fund  $15,573.00 $114,981.48 

Holy Days $116.00 $3,247.00 

Totals $56,210.08 $534,416.69 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $480,000.00 

Difference $24,210.08 $54,416.69 
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Parish in Action 

All Souls Day Remembrance 
 

    To have the names listed in the bulletin the weekend of 11/3, please return this form in the collection by October 
27th. You can also email this information to church@cospq.org.   Please Print 
 

 

 

From: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

In Memory of: _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

https://www.holylandtoursllc.com/tour/751
https://www.holylandtoursllc.com/tour/751
mailto:zsamples@dio.org
https://pushpay.com/g/stpeterquincy

